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Wollongong bus layover relocation- Start of work 
from Monday 7 July 
 

JULY 2025  

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the people of the Dharawal Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW will start work to 
relocate the bus layover from Marine 
Drive to Atchison Street in 
Wollongong. 

What work are we doing?  

Work includes laying a new surface, building 
driveways and driver facilities, including a 
lunchroom and toilets, and making changes to on-
street parking.  

A new public shared pathway will be installed to 
provide safe access between Atchison Street and 
Auburn Street.   

Lighting, line marking and signage will be 
installed in and around the new layover area. 

When we’ll be working 

Work will be carried out during the day from 
Monday 7 July between 7am and 6pm, for eight 
weeks, Monday to Friday, weather permitting. 

Traffic impacts 

During work, intermittent single lane closures 
and a reduced speed of 40 km/h will be in place 
for the safety of workers and road users.  

Road users are advised to drive to the conditions 
and follow the direction of signs and traffic 
control. 

Changes to parking 

The two mobility parking spaces within the 
Atchison Street car park will relocated 15 metres 
south east onto Atchison Street. Two on-street 
parking spaces will be lost on Auburn Street and 
one on-street parking space will be created on 
Dean Street. 

On-street parking changes will be in effect from 
Monday 7 July.  

 

What will this mean for you? 

There will be temporary impacts while we carry 
out this work.  

You may notice: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• workers and vehicles 
• traffic controllers and signage 
• lane closures and reduced speed limits 
• noise from machinery and equipment. 

We will make every effort to minimise our 
impacts and complete work as quickly as 
possible. 

Once work starts, public access to the site 
will be permanenty restricted.  
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What's next? 

Changes to bus schedules have been finalised and revised timetables will be made available to the public 
in the coming weeks. 
 
We thank you for your patience during this time. 

Work area location and parking changes 

 

 

Contact us 

If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact the project team: 

 
0493324359  

 
SouthProjects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 
nswroads.work/wollongongbuslayover 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 

Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW app 

 

 


